

Minutes of the Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Meeting

Tuesday, October 14, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Claudia Toth. Present: Claudia Toth (Chair), Jim O'Neill, and Joe Rosboril

MINUTES

Jim O'Neill made a motion which was seconded by Claudia Toth, to approve the meeting minutes from September 2, 2014. Passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

Meeting with Trustees on Roles & Responsibilities

The Trustees cancelled the workshop that was previously scheduled for this evening. It is rescheduled for Tuesday, November 11, 2014. The first meeting on September 9, 2014 the Park & Recreation Board had with the Trustees was discouraging to the members that attended. Trustee Chair Irene McMullen feels that Munson Township parks are complete and there is no need for a Park & Recreation Board but there is a need for a board that plans events. Trustee Andy Bushman would like to see creative ideas for the parks. Event planning is not what most of the current members want to do. There have not been any new member applications submitted for the Park & Recreation Board openings. Park & Recreation Board members are in limbo until they meet with the Trustees.

New Member Recruitment

The Park & Recreation Board openings have been advertised in the newspapers and will be in the upcoming township newsletter.

OLD BUSINESS

Review Fishing Derby

An article and photos from the event were in local newspapers. The weather was not good which in turn affected the attendance. Park & Recreation Board members put everything in the pavilion for attendees which went smoothly and worked out great.

Breakfast with Santa

Joe Rosboril has run Breakfast with Santa with the help of Boy Scout Troop #91 for the past eight years. He is waiting to see if the Park & Recreation Board is still up and running after the workshop with the Trustees on November 11, 2014. Mr. Rosboril said that he is willing to run it again this year and anticipates it to be the same as in the past. Last year, picture with Santa seemed to more of a hassle than anything. Mr. Rosboril will find out if Boy Scout Troop #91 will be taking pictures this year since most people use their cell phones. Breakfast with Santa flyers will be printed in time for Mr. Rosboril to pass out at the Halloween Open House on October 31, 2014 at the fire department. He will also be looking for Santa.

New Scenic River - bathroom door

The door on the Eloo located at Scenic River Retreat will not be changed. Instead, the urinal will be removed and the bathrooms will be co-ed. The signs have been ordered and the Road Department will install them when they arrive.

ATTACHMENT:

Outdoor Flea Market Expense Summary

ADJOURNMENT:

Claudia Toth

Joe Rosboril made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:19pm. The next meeting will be held Tuesday, November 11, 2014 at 5:30; Workshop with Trustees and regular meeting at 6:30pm, both at Munson Town Hall.

Chairman

Julie Johnston

cc: Park Board Members

Township Trustees and Fiscal Officer

Road Superintendent

Outdoor Flea Market Saturday, September 6, 2014 Munson Township Park, 12641 Bass Lake Road

Expense Summary

OUTDOOR FLEA MARKET		NOTES	
Vendor Fees Collected	(42 x \$15.00)	\$630.00	
Expenses:			
Newspaper Advertising			
News Herald (954-7225)	78.57	3 days - Sept. 4, 5	5 & 6
Courier & CVT (247-5335)	45.60	8/28 & 9/4	
Karlovec Media (729-7667)	40.00	9/3, 4 & 5 and 9/1	0&11
Good News (632-0130)	72.90	Aug 28 & 29, Sep	t 4,5
Total Advertising Expenses		\$237.07	
Postage	66.64	66.64	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
the transfer of the second			
Profit		\$326.29	